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Dear members of FTAC,

The funds from the FTAC grant were used to purchase 2 iPads for use in laboratory exercises as well as other student engagement activities.  The iPads will be used in Ecology, Ornithology, and Plant Physiology laboratories this spring.  In Ecology, iPads will be used for data gathering in the field.  In Ornithology, the iPads will also be used in the field so that students would have access to bird vocalizations.  In Plant Physiology, the iPads will provide real-time measurements of carbon dioxide and oxygen levels to measure photosynthetic rates.  Students will also use the devices for their independent projects, which are a requirement of the Plant Physiology course.  

We also plan to use iPads for outreach programs such as the ASU STEM Saturdays program offered each fall and spring.

Dr. Duran also used the iPads for a pilot “Advising & Pizza” session in the fall.  She set up a 3-hour evening advising session in the STEM Center and provided Pizza.  She advised students in one of the study rooms using one of the iPads to access relevant information.  The session was well attended and positively received.
 
Thank you,

Kristy L. Duran and Tim Armstrong

